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 A very special welcome to our new pupils: 
 Marley Ure, Tyson Trenberth, Ben Ha, and Elizabeth Litt. 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 

Congratulations to the Jump Jam Teams who competed in the South Island Schools 
Championship on Saturday, 8 November.  The Y5/6 team came 2nd and the Y7/8 team 
came 4th.  An amazing result and a reward for their hard work.  A huge thank you and 
well done to Mrs Cathie Hurdle for her coaching. 
 

Congratulations to Mrs Cara Taylor who has been appointed as Deputy Principal/
Senior Dean.  Cara will commence this position next year. 
 

School Speech Results:  Congratulations to all the pupils who qualified for the School 
Speech Competition and competed last night.  Congratulations to: Year 5 1st Amelia 
Botting, 2nd Charli Berryman; Year 6 1st Teagan Johnson, 2nd Josh Mason; Year 7 1st 
Zeke De Gouw, 2nd Bella Brown; Year 8 1st Shanaya Wyatt, 2nd Jack Baker.  All the 
best to the pupils taking part in the Rotary Competition next Tuesday. 
 

End of Year Arrangements:  For your information and to place in your diary, the final few 
days of school for the year look like this: 
 

Mon. 15 December  -  Afternoon;  Children will go to their 2015 classroom and meet 
their Teacher (where possible) and class mates.  End of Year Reports to go home. 
 

Tues. 16 December  -  Last day of school for Years 1-7. 
Prize-giving Assemblies:   
9.30 a.m. New Entrants (R1-3 & 8)  11.30 a.m. Juniors (R4-7) 
1.30 p.m. Lower Middles (R9-13)          7.00 p.m. Upper Middles/Seniors (R14-23) 
 

The Senior Prize-giving is a formal school function and as such ALL Year 5-8 pupils are 
expected to attend.  In recent years some pupils have been awarded a prize and have not 
been in attendance at the Prize-giving. 
 

Wed. 17 December:  9.00 a.m. to 12 noon, Year 8 children only to attend school.  
School closes at 12 noon. 

 

Swimming Gear:  Now that Sheldon Park Pool has been opened for the 
summer season, can the children please bring their swimming togs and towel 
to school each day.  Once the weather improves the children will be able to go 
swimming. 
 

Sheldon Park Pool Keys are now available for hire:  Sheldon Pool opened at Show 
weekend.  Pool keys are available for school/community families to purchase for the 
summer at a cost of $85.00; this includes a $20.00 deposit which is refundable on the 
return of your key by 31 March 2015.  Keys are available from the school Office between 
8.30 a.m. and 3.30 p.m. daily (Mon. to Fri.) until 3.30 p.m. Tuesday, 16 December.  An 
adult must purchase the key and sign the Key Holder’s Agreement. 

care I share I learn I grow 



 

Congratulations to: 
§ Brianna Yerby in R16 who was chosen for the Junior Special representative Choir 

group of 100 from approx. 500 students that auditioned.  The Choir performed for 3 
nights, after a huge commitment of rehearsals during weekends and school holidays.  
Well done Brianna! 

§ Damian Wood in R14 at Labour Weekend took part in the BMX North Island Titles.  
After a major setback of finding a crack in the frame of his BMX bike, a new bike was 
purchased and assembled, leaving Damian 30 minutes to get used to this new bike 
before his race.  Damian improved on his placing from the Nationals held in April.  He 
will be taking part in the South Island Titles early next year. Good luck!   

 
School Accounts:  If you have not paid your school account comprising of Activity fees, 
Swimming fees, Technology fees and school contribution, it would be very much 
appreciated if you could do so as soon as possible.  There are plenty of activities and trips 
happening in the next few weeks. 
 
  Easy Lunchbox Snacks:   Check the Bakery section at your supermarket for  
  Bread items that are on special i.e. Hamburger buns, Ciabatta, Hot Dog buns, 
  Paninis, Foccacia, Croissants etc. Remember WFW - Wrapper free Wednesday!  
 
Be SunSmart!  Belfast School requires children to wear a bucket or wide-brimmed sun hat 
when outside at morning tea and lunch times and when playing sports.  This is when UV 
rays are strongest. 
 

Peter Simpson 
Principal 
 

Junior Neighbourhood Support  -  Achiever of the Year Awards:  
aǊǎ !ƴŘǊŜŀ IŀōŜǊŬŜƭŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƎǳŜǎǘΣ aǊ 5ŀǾƛŘ /ǊŜŀƴΣ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ Cƛƴƭŀȅ bŜŀƭŜΣ  
[ǳƪŜ .Ǌȅŀƴǘ ŀƴŘ WŀƪŜ .Ǌȅŀƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ  
ǘƘŜƛǊ ōǊŀǾŜǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǉǳƛŎƪ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ǿƘŜƴ ŦŀŎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŀȅ  
ƘƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ōƻȅǎΗ 
 

Message from Junior Neighbourhood Support: 
5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎκ/ŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎΣ  ! ǾŜǊȅ ǎƛƴŎŜǊŜ Ψ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΩ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ WǳƴƛƻǊ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀǿŀǊŘǎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀ ǘƘǊƛƭƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ 
ǎƻƳŜ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎΦ 
¢ƘŜ ŀƛƳ ƻŦ WǳƴƛƻǊ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛǎΥ ¢ƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ŀ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ ǇǊƛŘŜΣ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ϧ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƛƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ϧ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƛŘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀǧǊƛōǳǘŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ - ƘƻƴŜǎǘȅΣ ǎŀŦŜ ϧ ŦŀƛǊ 
ǇƭŀȅΣ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƭƻǎǘ ƻǊ ƛƴƧǳǊŜŘ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎΣ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊǎΣ ǊŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǾŀƴŘŀƭƛǎƳ ƻǊ ƎǊŀŶǝ ƻǊ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇǊƛŘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ōȅ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΣ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎǘǊŜŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊƪǎ ŎƭŜŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǝŘȅΦ  bƻƳƛƴŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊƳǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƻōǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ hŶŎŜ ƻǊ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ŭƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊƳ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ōȅ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ - ǿǿǿΦƴǎŎŀƴǘŜǊōǳǊȅΦƻǊƎΦƴȊ   ¢ŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŜΣ 
!ƴŘǊŜŀ όŎƻ-ƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ŦƻǊ WǳƴƛƻǊ bŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊƘƻƻŘ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƛƴ /ŀƴǘŜǊōǳǊȅύ 
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Home & School News  
 

Ý Calendars: Last chance to order a calendar with your childôs artwork as the main feature!  The 
artwork can be viewed in the school Office.  Orders with payment are to be returned by 
Thursday, 20 November .  Sorry, no Eftpos payments. 

Ý The next Home & School meeting  is Wednesday, 3 December at 7.00 p.m. in the Styx & 
Stones meeting room.  This is the final meeting of the year!  

http://www.nscanterbury.org.nz


Page 3 Belfast School Reporter News  

Reporters: Amy Middlemiss, Lagan Edwards and Shanaya Wyatt 

On November the 8th, two Belfast School 

Jump Jam teams competed in the South 

Island National competition! All the girls were 

fabulous, receiving Excellence certificates  in 

all of the different categories including 

Sportsmanship, Technical Execution, 

Presentation, Costume and Creativity. The 

Upper Middle team received 2nd in their 

grade while the Senior team came 4th by 0.1! 

It was a great effort from both teams and a 

wonderful day! Congratulations Girls! A big 

thank you and well done to Mrs Hurdle for 

coaching the teams. 

Last Wednesday the amazing Performing Arts group put on a fabulous show for the whole 

school. The plays included The Fashion Show, The Knights of the Wrong Table and finally 

The Lost Island of the South Seas. The students only had a mere 7 weeks to memorise their 

lines and get in character.  

The girls and boys who were in this show should be very proud because they did an 

awesome job, and their confidence grew.  A huge thank you to Mrs Rebecca Philips and Mrs 

Rebekah Inwood for the preparation, rehearsals and sourcing of props. Thank you also to the 

support crew, you know who you are. Also a special thank you to the Parents that attended, 

your support was appreciated.  



Principal  
Peter Simpson 
Board of Trustees Chairperson  
David Cunniffe 

700 Main North Road, Belfast 

Phone: 03 323 8849 
Fax: 03 323 7166 

Email: office@belfast.school.nz 
absences@belfast.school.nz 

www.belfastschool.co.nz 

Page 4 Belfast School Notices  

Contact Details  

Community Notices 
Simply Lunch at The Belfast Community 

Network:  Thursdays 12 noon to 1.30 p.m. 

during school term.  Come along for a sweet 

treat or something savoury, and of course a 

good chin wag.  (Gold coin donation).  For 

further information phone Donna 323 -9731.  

BCN are located at 710 Main North Road, 

Sheldon Park behind the Bowling Club.  

BCN Girls Group:  Starts Monday, 3 

November 6 -8pm for ages 11 -13.  Call 

Donna on 323 9731 to register.  Costs $3.00 

per week.  Lots of pampering, yummy food 

and just girl time.  

Dance Boot Camp:  Being held in the 

Christmas school holidays for children aged 

5 to 15 years old.  Come and join in the fun!  

F o r  m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n  v i s i t 

www.facebook.com/dancebootcamp2014  

a l t e r n a t i v e l y  e m a i l  N i c o l a  a t 

dancebootcamp@outlook.com  

Bouncy Castles for hire:  Prices range from 

$150 to 200, no cancellation fees, indoor 

and outdoors.  We deliver and pick up.  Visit 

www.go -jump.co.nz to see the wonderful 

selection of castles. Contact Jeremy/Marie 

on 359 1956, 021 1884598, or 0508 465867.  

ASB Supporting Success in our School:  For 

every new ASB home loan over $150,000 

taken out before 31 December 2014, ASB will 

donate $1,000.00 cash to Belfast School.  

Download the voucher from asb.co.nz/

schoolbanking  

 Belfast Stars 

Term 4  -  17/11/2014  
 
 

Rm 1  Noah Liu 
Rm 2  Emma Hunt 
Rm 3  Ella-Rose Coffey 

Rm 4  Colbie van Dyk 
Rm 5  Maddisyn-Rose Broad 
Rm 6  Josh Edwards 
Rm 7  Dusky Hamlin 
Rm 8  Jacob Thompson-Nooij 

Rm 9    Leo Bons 
Rm 10  Jackson Simms 
Rm 11  Cooper Siave 

Rm 12  Madison Sharland 

Rm 13  Alex Macdonald 

Rm 14  Talia Worters 
Rm 15  Taylor Ronan 
Rm 16  Ethan James 
Rm 17  Kaleisha Case 
Rm 21  Zach Tavinor 
Rm 22  Pearce Archer-Fife 
Rm 23  Yasmine Sadlier 

Important Dates -  Nov./December  

Tues. 25 Rotary Speeches 7.00 p.m. 

Wed. 26 Mufti Day (Notice home next week) 

Mon. 1 Assembly 2.15 p.m. 

Wed. 3 Central Athletics at Ashburton 

Wed. 3 JNR trip to Ferrymead 

Fri. 5 House Day p.m. 

Mon. 8 Celebration Assembly 2.00 p.m. 


